Walney Oaks Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 4, 2012
An annual meeting of the membership was convened at the Sully District Government Center, located at 4900 Stonecroft Blvd., Chantilly, Virginia.

Attendees:
Jennifer Miner

President

Greg Clor

Vice President

Kristina Ringqvist
Secretary

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm with fifteen homeowners, three board members, 34 proxies, and 2 CMC representatives.
Proof of Mailing/Proof of Quorum

We have proof of quorum with 49 attendees/proxies received.  Two letters were sent to each Homeowner dated September 6 and September 8.
Approval of Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the 2011 Annual Meeting were read and a motion was made by Kim Cochran to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded by David Peter and the motion carried. 
Nomination of Candidates:

One candidate is running for election – Greg Clor. The board can operate with three to five board members. No additional nominations were made from the floor.
President’s Report/Community Issues: 

Suspicious Activity by the basketball court – A flier was sent to the community alerting them to suspicious activities taking place by the basketball court.  It was requested that homeowners remain alert to any activity and report it to the police as necessary.  The Board is working with Dominion Virginia Power to have a street light installed near the basketball court. 
Political signs – Please remember that political signs may be displayed no sooner than 75 days before the election and must be removed within 15 days following the election which would be November 21st.   

Design Guidelines – The Design Guidelines were updated this year.  A letter outlining the updates as well as a complete set of guidelines has been mailed to each homeowner.  
ARB Applications – An ARB application is required for any modification you make to your home or property, including adding, removing, or modifying existing patios, front walkways, front stoops, decks, and/or fences.  One is also required when removing any trees from your property.  Please refer to the Design Guidelines for guidance on what does and does not require an application.  ARB applications are available on our website at www.walneyoaks.org.

Website – The community website is not always functioning properly.  The Board is interested in finding a homeowner who is good at web design and/or web hosting to redesign our website. Please let us know if you or someone you know would be interested. 
No Soliciting signs – As a reminder, the Board has placed No Soliciting signs at both entrances to the community.  Should a solicitor still come to your door, please share with them that we are a no soliciting community and to please vacate the premises.  If they choose not to, you can ask for their name and their business card and call the business to let them know that their representatives were soliciting in a community with posted no soliciting signs.

Yard Sale – Due to lack of participation and lackluster results in previous years, the Community Yard Sale was not held this year and will not be organized by the Board in the future. 
Annual Block Party – was another huge success.  The Social Committee is already thinking about next year’s party.  We look forward to seeing everyone out again next summer.

Neighborhood watch – We have been fortunate, yet again, to have had a relatively quiet year in terms of crime.  Aside from the vandalism at the Mosque, there have only been 3 reported incidents that have occurred within the community, jewelry was stolen from a home on Eagle Chase Circle in May, tools were stolen from a home on Penny Tree Place in July, and most recently, a 2002 Acura was stolen from Shady Point Place in September.  Please remember to keep your doors, windows, and cars locked so that thieves don’t have easy access to your property.  Crime information can be found www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/crime.

Facebook page - The community has a Facebook page – Walney Oaks Homeowners Association.  If you are on Facebook, please take a minute to like our page.  The Board does post updates on this page regarding what’s going on in the community.

Mosque update – The mosque has finally been completed and is open for services.  Members were able to attend an Interfaith dinner at the Mosque earlier this year which was very educational.  Additionally, they held their annual Muslims for Life blood drive in September to support the Red Cross and other blood donor organizations. Please look for this event to take place again next September. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Dues are being maintained at $55/month and should be able to be kept at this rate for the next 5 years.  We renegotiated our trash contract and have been able to recognize a significant savings because of this renegotiation. It is anticipated that dues will stay at $55.00/month for the foreseeable future.
As of August 31, 2012 (12th month of fiscal year) the Association reflected year-to-date income of $105,878.87 with year-to-date expenses of $95,075.21. This results in a year-to-date net income of $10,803.66 versus a budgeted income of $2.68. The Association has two (2) Certificates of Deposit totaling $85,165.48, plus accrued interest of $403.57. The Association has a delinquency rate of 0.001% which is well below the industry standard of 5%.  Our Repair and Replacement Reserves balance as of August 31, 2012 was $84,694.45 and is fully supported by cash and investments. 
Open Forum/Questions and Answers:

The ARB is looking for new members, please let the board know if you are interested in being on this committee. 

The ARB and members of the Board have right to walk through the community and issue letters for violations. After discussion, it was decided that the ARB or Board would be contacted when violations were noted that weren’t remedied in a timely manner by the homeowner.  
Homeowner asked if there are guidelines in regards to how many trees you can plant or sizes.  The Board will discuss this at an upcoming meeting. 

Some trees along Walney Road and Eagle Chase Road have branches down. Some trees are also encroaching on properties. The Board will contact Landscape Concepts to have these trees trimmed/removed.
Fruit trees have been planted along Eagle Chase on community property near the townhouses.  The ARB and/or Board will send a violation notice to the homeowner near the area where the trees were planted.
The tot lot needs to be repaired or replaced.  This is a top priority for the board this year. 
It was requested that the Mosque not distribute fliers throughout the community for their events. 
Announcement of Election Results: 
Greg Clor was re-elected to serve another 3 year term.
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03.
